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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 8TH  SEPTEMBER, 2008, AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

904) 
Members of the public address the Parish Council on issues and matters of 
concern not listed on the agenda:


1. Answering a question the Clerk reported that he was aware that the white lines on 
the roads had not been renewed and he had taken the matter up with T&W.

905)
Members present:

Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings in the Chair, Mrs. D. Goodman, (Vice-Chair), Mrs. D. Peace and Mr. E. Roberts. 


Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.


In attendance: Cllr. J. Seymour (T&W Borough Council).


3 parishioners were present.

906)
Apologies for absence:

Apologies were given by T&W Borough Councillor Terry Kiernan as he had


to attend another meeting.
907)
Declarations of interest (existence and nature) with regards to items on the


agenda.

None were declared.

908)
Public participation session with respect to items on the agenda.

No matters were raised.

909)
To confirm the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday


14th   July, 2008.

The Minutes of the meeting held on 14th July 2008 were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman. 

910)
To assess progress made with the Parish Plan since its publication.

1. It was resolved that Cllr. D. Goodman would coordinate the evaluation returns from councillors and the Clerk regarding the Parish Plan.

2. It was resolved that the Parish Council would hold an Open Meeting for parishioners to express their views on the Parish Plan on Monday 10th November between 6.30 and 7.30 pm.

3. It was resolved that a survey of all parishioners would take place after the Open Meeting.

4. It was resolved that the date for the publication of the Parish Plan update would be decided at a future meeting.

911)
To agree how the Parish Council makes its application to renew its Quality


Status:

1. It was resolved that Cllr. D. Goodman and the Clerk would take responsibility for the submission of the Quality Parish Status renewal evidence file.

2. Communication & Community Engagement:

· It was resolved that the editor of the Community Newsletter would make it clear that the newsletter was produced on behalf of the Parish Council.

· It was resolved that the policy document “Community Engagement” drafted by the Clerk be adopted subject to councillors having a two week time scale to respond to it.

 3. Training: It was resolved that the policy document “Training ‘Statement of Intent’” drafted by the Clerk be adopted subject to councillors having a two week time scale to respond to it.

4.
Democracy & Citizenship: It was resolved to invite James Goodman, a member of the Youth Parliament, to attend Parish Council meetings.

912)
To discuss and agree future short term capital expenditure in the light of the current financial balances.

The following items were listed for possible future expenditure:

· The purchase of a permanent Speed Indicator Detector Sign.  It was resolved that the Clerk write to T&W to ascertain whether or not this would be permitted.

· Areas of development following the Parish Plan review and update.

· New “entry signs” into the village.

· Verge planting at Little Worth.

· Allotment site.

913)
To discuss and decide on our response to T&W regarding the Sustainable 
Communities Act.


It was resolved to write to T&W and to ask them to opt in to the Act.

914)
To accept the resignation of Cllr. Whittle. 


To discuss and decide by what method the vacancy should be filled.

1. It was resolved that the resignation of Cllr. J. Whittle be accepted.

2. The Clerk outlined the legal steps that he had taken following her resignation.

3. It was resolved that additional notices about the vacancy be placed within the parish.

4. It was resolved that if no election was called for then the Parish Council would proceed to a cooption.

5. It was agreed that the vacancy would be advertised in the Community Newsletter for interested people to get in touch either with a councillor or the Clerk.

6. It was resolved that if more than one elector put their name forward then the Parish Council  would conduct a ballot amongst the councillors to select a new member from the potential co-optees at a council meeting.

7. It was resolved that Cllr. Whittle’s name be removed from the Bank Mandate and that Cllr. D. Goodman’s be added.

8. It was resolved that Cllr. P. Hutchings represent the Parish Council on the Wrekin Forest Project.
915)
Clerk’s Report:

The Clerk presented his report highlighting the following issues:

1. Highways – meeting regarding SIDS; winter maintenance policy and the Quiet Lanes Project.

2. Street Lighting – the Clerk was encountering problems with E.ON in relation to repairs.

3. UK Coal Application – the Plans Board will not be determining the planning application for some time as there was still a lot of technical work to be done.

4. Shropshire Star – the Clerk reported that he had now established a link with a journalist at the newspaper and would be able to email details of meetings to her and items from the Community Newsletter.

5. Training – members of the Council will attend the Code of Conduct Training on 12th November as follows; 2.00 – 5.00 pm Cllr Hutchings; 6.00 – 9.00 pm Cllrs. Goodman and Roberts and the Clerk.

6. Meetings – Cllr. Goodman would attend the Telford & Wrekin Rural Forum on 17th September at Waters Upton Village Hall.

916)
Planning:

1. The Clerk reported that as 4 councillors had raised no objections with regards to the application by Higham & Co in relationship to the transmission link dish on the existing 52m broadcast tower on the Wrekin he had written to T&W and informed the planning department that there were no objections to the proposal.
2. The Clerk outlined the reasons for the Planning Inspectorates’s refusal to allow development at The Patch, 4 High Point.

3. The Clerk brought to the attention of the council the permitted planning applications at Upper Coalmoor Farm and Stable Cottage.
917)
To receive reports on Borough Liaison.

1. The draft T&W Vision 2026 document was discussed and T&W Cllr. J. Seymour outlined the issues and future developments planned for within the Borough.

2. T&W Cllr. J. Seymour reported that  the Health and Safety Risk Assessment on the effects of UK Coal's Application has not been commissioned yet.
918)
To receive individual report and updates from Parish Councillors:

1. Cllr. D. Goodman reported that the bulbs had been ordered, the verges now needed rotavating, the hedges cutting and a team of volunteers to plant the wild flowers.

2. Cllr. E. Roberts reported that the notice board had been made and would be erected this week.

3. Cllr. P. Hutchings reported that the litter pick on The Wrekin would take place on 12th September.  She also reported that we were now part of Keep Britain Tidy and were known as the Little Wenlock Wombles.  She also reported that not all the litter bins were emptied on a regular basis.

4. Cllr. P. Hutchings update the council on the new plan for the restoration of the Coalmoor DPP site and reported that everything that had been asked for had been included.  Cllr. E. Roberts expressed concerns about the restoration and Cllr. P. Hutchings requested that he write down what he would specifically want regarding the site and bring it to the next liaison meeting.  Concerns were also expressed over the visual effect of the black/grey scree and the future management of the site following the agreed 5 year management by Veolia.

919)
To discuss items for the next Community Newsletter.
The Clerk reported that the Community Newsletter would be published once the details of the vacancy on the Parish Council had been resolved.

It was requested that items about badminton, verge planting and the shooting season be included. The Clerk reported that he already had items on the Village Hall, litter, New Year’s Eve function and the W.I.

It was resolved that copies of the Community Newsletter be sent to local libraries.

920)
Finance:

1. It was agreed to pay the following accounts in accordance with the budget:
Severnoak



Notice board




£587.50

Mazars



External Audit fee



£158.62

SALC




Course Fees




£120.00

K. Smith



Grass Cutting




£434.75

Playsafety Ltd


Play site annual inspection


£84.60

George Chancellor


Summer Newsletter



£11.75

J. Marcham



2 month’s salary



£337.72

Customs & Excise


Tax on Clerk’s Salary*


£64.32

2. A statement of balances in the accounts, as of 1st September, was submitted by the 

   Clerk.

3. The External Auditor’s report said that, “On the basis of our review, in our opinion the information contained in the annual return is in accordance with the Audit Commission’s requirement and no matters have come to our attention giving cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met”.  Signed and dated by Mazars LLP on 22 August 2008.

The Clerk reported that the Notice of Conclusion of the audit and the right to inspect the Annual Return has been duly displayed along with sections 1, 2 & 3 of the Annual return.

4.  It was resolved that the Parish Council would make a donation of £50 to the Crimestoppers Charity in relation to West Mercia Constabulary and the Capgemini Sailing Challenge.

5. It was resolved that the Parish Council would make a donation of £30 towards the running cost of the Little Wenlock Wheeze.

921)
Date of the next meeting:


Monday 13th October 2008 at 7.30.

DRAFT MINUTES PENDING APPROVAL AT THE NEXT LWPC MEETING

